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DIRECTORS’ CORNER

October already? � is year just seems to be � ying by. � e pool is closed for the winter, our last big pool 
day was Labor Day. Big thanks to the Community Activities Committee and the Dolphins Swim Team for 
making the last day a huge success.

� e September Board of Directors meeting and working session saw a number of items get discussed and 
approved. We have approved a contract with Premier Landscaping to remove several dead and dying trees.

Also, at the Board meeting, we approved a proposal from Winkler Pool Management to replace the winter 
storage covers for our Funbrellas at the pool.

At the September working session the Board reiterated the e� ort to improve and enhance communication 
with residents the SRHOA board with the email subscription list. To start we will be emailing out the 
monthly newsletter to those subscribed, we will still be mailing out hard copies as well. To register for the 
email subscription list visit our website SRHOA.com, you will see the registration on the home page.

At both the September board meeting and the working session, we had residents passionately discuss the 
Potomac View fence, and the brightness of our new street lights. � e portions of the fence owned by 
SRHOA will be coming down in November, allowing time for a� ected residents to make up their minds 
about their own fences. For the street lights, we have our lighting company looking into installing shades to 
prevent lights directly shining into people’s windows.

I want to mention that the Community Cleanup is on Saturday, October 13 from 8:00AM to 1:00PM. 
Volunteers, please meet at the Community Center. Refreshments will be provided.

And � nally, speaking of the Board of Directors, election time is right around the corner. Would you like to 
be part of the Sugarland Run HOA Board of Directors? I encourage you to run for one of the three open 
positions.

Have a Happy Halloween,

Kevin McKernin
Secretary, Sugarland Run HOA Board of Directors

Hello Neighbors
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

October 2018
		  1	 2	 3	 4	 5	 6	  

	 7	 8	 9	 10	 11	 12	 13	  

	 14	 15	 16	 17	 18	 19	 20	  

	 21	 22	 23	 24	 25	 26	 27	  

	 28	 29	 30	 31	

HOA Meeting 
6:30 pm

ARC Meeting 
7:30 pm

THOA Meeting 
7:00 pm

HOA Meeting
6:30 pm

CAC Meeting 
6:00 pm

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

November 2018
					     1	 2	 3	  

	 4	 5	 6	 7	 8	 9	 10	  

	 11	 12	 13	 14	 15	 16	 17	  

	 18	 19	 20	 21	 22	 23	 24	  

	 25	 26	 27	 28	 29	 30	

HOA Meeting 
6:30 pm

ARC Meeting 
7:30 pm

THOA Meeting 
7:00 pm

HOA Meeting
6:30 pm

CAC Meeting 
6:00 pm
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APPLICATION FOR ARCHITECTURAL MODIFICATION
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COMMUNITY BUILDING RENTALS

AVAILABILITY	 DEPOSIT 	 RENTAL COST

8:00 a.m. - 12:00 midnight ............$500.00 ............. $25.00 per hour (Office Building)

$40.00 per hour (Community Center Without Kitchen) 

$50.00 per hour (Community Center With Kitchen)

ALL RENTALS REQUIRE A 4-HOUR MINIMUM

SUGARLAND RUN BOARD OF DIRECTORS CANDIDATES

Jorge Frapiccini
Occupation:  Realtor at Long and Foster                   
Resident of Sugarland Run for: 40 years
 
Please list any experience related to the responsibilities of a member of the SRHOA Board of 
Directors: 

Currently on the board for the past five years.
Former Accounting Manager with Dyna-Corp for 22 1/2 years, Accounting Service Supervisor 
with Airbus Industry for 12 ½ years and for the past 17 years a realtor with Long and Foster at 
our new office in One Loudoun
 
What would you like to accomplish as a member of the SRHOA Board of Directors?: 

Would like to continue with the mission of the HOA board  members in promoting safety for 
the community, keeping the community attractive to future residents, continue to with current 
agenda of the board, new lights,
Speed control, keeping the trails clear of debris, listen to residents inquiries and present to the 
board for action and or consideration.
 
Please list any other information or comments you would like to include: 

We would like for Sugarland Run subdivision to be one of the nicest subdivisions to live in 
Loudoun County.

Thank you for your consideration.
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Planting Time for Spring Flowering Bulbs by Diane Bayless

When you think of tulips and daffodils you might picture a spring garden. Now is the time to plant bulbs to make 
that spring vision happen. The term “bulb” may mean any plant structure that stores food underground until ready 
for planting including true bulbs such as tulips; corms, like crocus; rhizomes like Lily of the valley; and similar plants. 

All bulb-like structures go through a similar growth cycle. For spring flowering bulbs, growth begins in late winter as 
weather warms. New growth gets it energy from food stored in the bulb. After the flowers form then die, the plant still 
absorbs sunlight and water to produce food which is stored in the bulb. The best time to plant these is fall when soil 
temperature is below 60o but there is time for roots to grow before the ground freezes. Bulbs need at least 5 hours of 
sunlight a day but can be planted under deciduous trees since they will flower before the shade develops.

The planting site must have good drainage, phosphorous for root growth and a pH range between 6 and 7 so a soil 
test is a good place to start. Most bulbs are planted so the bottom of the bulb is at a depth of two to three times its 
height. Rhizomes are planted just at or below the surface. Newly planted bulbs need water and a light layer of mulch. 
If you have had trouble with animals eating your bulbs in the past, try planting the bulbs in wire cages or cover with 
coarse gravel. Find more details at https://pubs.ext.vt.edu/content/dam/pubs_ext_vt_edu/426/426-201/426-201_pdf.pdf

If you have bulbs that have become crowded and stopped flowering, dig them up and divide them. Replant just 
the biggest and healthiest looking ones. New bulbs can be found at many garden centers and catalog and on-line 
stores. Brent and Becky’s Bulbs is a reputable Virginia-based source that also supports many community non-profit 
organizations through fund raising sales at www.bloomingbucks.com.
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